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NOTE BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE SECURITY COUNCIL 

Following consultations with the members of the Security Council, the 
President of the Council made the following statement, on behalf of the Council, 
at its 3233rd meeting, on 9 June 1993, in connection with the Council's 
consideration of the itero entitled "The situation in Liberia": 

"The Security Council is shocked and saddened by the senseless killing 
of innocent civilians which occurred near Harbel, Liberia, on the morning 
of 6 June 1993. It strongly condemns this massacre of innocent displaced 
persons, including women and children, which comes ata time when the 
Secretary-General's Special Representative is working diligently, in 
furtherance of the efforts of the Economic Community of West African States 
(ECOWAS), on the basis of the Yamoussoukro IV Accord, to arrange a meeting 
of the warring factions in arder to bring the three-year civil war to a 
peaceful end. 

"The Security Council urges all parties to the conflict to respect the 
rights of the civilian population and take all necessary measures to secure 
their safety. 

"The Security Council requests the Secretary-General to commence 
immediately a thorough and full investigation of the massacre, including 
any allegations as to the perpetrators whoever they may be, and report to 
itas soon as possible. It warns that those found responsible far such 
serious violations of international humanitarian law will be held 
accountable far such crimes and demands that the leaders of any faction 
responsible far such acts effectively control their forces and take 
decisive steps to ensure that such deplorable tragedies do not happen 
again. 

"The Council remains firmly supportive of the efforts of ECOWAS and 
the Secretary-General to bring peace to Liberia. It urges all Liberian_ 
factions and regional leaders to give their full cooperation to current 
efforts by Special Representative Trevor Gordon-Somers to assist in the 
implementation of the Yamoussoukro IV Accord calling, ínter alia, far a 
cease-fire, encampment, disarmament and democratic elections." 
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